Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission Regular Meeting
February 10, 2020 Meeting Minutes 
Opening: The Veterans, Ceremony and Parade Commission held their Regular Meeting on Monday, February 10 2020 in the Fowler Memorial Building, 45 New Haven Avenue, Tom Flowers called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and asked those present to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Tom Flowers
Mike Kupson 

Vincent Zelinsky 

Pattie Deer 

ABSENT/EXCUSED:

Russ Edwards Sr 

John (Jack) Jansen

GUESTS:

Diane Zelinsky –recording secretary 

Agenda: Open Agenda
Consideration of Minutes –minutes of last meeting were previously distributed for review via email.
Old Business:
Pattie Deer reported that she was officially sworn in,
Tom reported that he spoke to the nominee to take Christine Smith’s position on the Commission and within this month will be submitting the name to Mayor Blake.
Tom reported that he has invited Thomas Saadi, the current CT Department of Veterans Affairs Commissioner, to be the Grand Marshall of the Memorial Day 2020 parade and he has accepted that invitation. 
New Business:

Tom attended the event on Jan 20th at the Mary Taylor Memorial United Methodist Church. Presentation made by Erik Johnson who led a 2-week program with 15 CT high school students to the French village of Seichepry, the site of the first German offensive against American troops. They worked alongside French students to restore and preserve a section of the trenches once occupied by Connecticut soldiers who fought there on April 20-21 1918. He reported out that local Milford High School students from Laurelton Hall and Foran High School were on that trip.

Tom reported that Karen Fortunati, City Clerk contacted him with information that the City was approached by the Tour of Honor Ride. They will be planning a stop in Milford on their route and wanted a rally point. They are interested in the Korean and Vietnam memorials specifically. It was mentioned that there are no names on those monuments and perhaps the Memorial Flag Pole would be an option. More to come when information regarding a specific date is flowed down from the Clerk’s office.

Tom will not be in attendance at the March meeting and he will be asking Pattie or Jack to run the meeting. 
For the Good of the Order:

Tom reported that advertising and promotion of the Memorial Day Parade will begin about 2 months out.
Meeting adjourned at: 7:50 pm (Motion made by Pattie Deer; 2nd by Vinny Zelinsky)
Respectfully Submitted by
Diane Zelinsky
Recording Secretary

